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Dear Parents and Carers,  

We would like to welcome our new Year 3 parents to our wonderful school community, your 

children have settled in absolutely fantastically!  

It has been a busy start to the term with lots going on in school, we have had the Kent Test 

in Year 6 along with a fantastic residential trip to the Challenger Troop site. We have had a 

community lunch with our local elderly residents, who were served food by our newly elected 

School Council. The Dogs Trust has also been in school to visit our Year 3 Children, along 

with Fire Safety talks across the school. The Year  4 pupils have also been to the Beaney for their History trip. 

In our assemblies we have been talking about the school value of belonging and what it means to belong and how we can 

help others to belong, welcoming new people to our community. We have also been looking at how we can fill up other 

people’s buckets with kindness and how small kind deeds can make a difference to everyone’s day. Thank you to Year 6 

classes for their fabulous assemblies – which have given them all an opportunity to perform.  

We hope you have a lovely half term.  

Laura Cutts and Sarah Heaney, Headteachers 

 

We thought it was really important that we shared some parent feedback from the parent survey that we 

did at the end of the academic year. Thank you so much for taking the time to fill in the information, over 

half of our parents filled in the survey, it is really helpful for us to know what we are doing well and what we 

need to improve.  

 94% of parents said that their child was happy in school. 

 91% of parents said that they would recommend the school to another parent. 

 92% of parents said that when they have raised concerns they have been dealt with properly.  

 89% of parents said that their child feels a sense of belonging in the school. 

 98% of parents said that their child can take part in clubs and activities in the school.  

 85% of parents said that their child does well at school. 

 85% of parents said that the school makes sure that their pupils are well behaved. 

 85% of parents said that if their child has been bullied this has been dealt with effectively.  

 

In terms of our areas of development, we had feedback from parents about sharing more detailed infor-

mation about how their child is doing, along with ensuring that we continue to set high expectations for 

those pupils. This is something we will continue to develop. 

We also spoke to our children and they showed an increase in positive responses from the previous year. 

They told us they loved golden time, the games we play at lunch and break and the school environment. 

What they wanted to see more of were: practical interactive lessons, especially science, an improvement 

in the toilet facilities and every child to have excellent behaviour in school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to our handball team! 

On the 1st October, Year 6 attended a handball tournament at Canterbury Academy. There were 14 

teams there and 8 in SSJS’ group.  The SSJS team won all their matches and made the final. They lost 

their final game against Blean, but came second overall! Miss Carey said that they played fantastically 

together and that she was very proud of their achievements.  

SAFEGUARDING 

We have noticed increased 

instances of pupils inter-

acting on social media in 

potentially harmful ways 

outside of school. Please 

do look at our website 

which shows a number of 

resources to support safe 

internet use online. If you 

have concerns please do 

speak to a DSL in school. 

https://ststephensjuniorschool.co.uk/

pupils/e-safety/parent-resources 

 

Kaia is looking 

forward  to work-

ing with lots more 

children next 

term! We have 

new groups up 

and running and 

all our Year 3 chil-

dren will have had 

The Dogs Trust 

workshop training. 

 

  

https://ststephensjuniorschool.co.uk/pupils/e-safety/parent-resources
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Year 3 



Year 4 

Some excellent art work from Fennec Foxes 

A non-chronological report on     

Jellyfish made during English/      

Independent writing.  Brilliant work!  

For art and science Elephant 

class recreated cave art with 

natural materials. In science, 

they’ve been sorting animals 

based on their skeletons and 

using complex scientific       

vocabulary like invertebrates, 

exoskeletons and hydrostatic 

skeletons. 



Year 5 

Some     

amazing     

impressionist 

landscapes, 

inspired by  

Monet. 



Year 6 

The Year 6’s will be 

dressing up and 

acting out  a typical 

day for a child going 

to school during 

World War 2.  

This piece was inspired by a short film ‘Beyond the Lines’ which is about the battlefield during WW2! 


